
Bradwell NewsBradwell NewsBradwell NewsBradwell News    
Supported by Local Businesses 

 

 

Issue 204 
June 2019 
www.bradda.org 

 

EVENTS 
Wed 12: Rebellion Knoll WI: 7:30pm in the Methodist Hall. 
“Nicola Hilton - Embroiderer” 
Tue 18: Historical Society: 8pm in the Methodist Hall. “The 
Life in Your Pond” - David Hollis 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 
The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the editorial team.  Please send news by e-mail to: 
paul@bradda.org or call Paul (623941), Andy (623483) or 
Debbie (621731). You can also leave hand written copy at the 
Post Office. For questions on advertising please call Caroline 
(623485) or e-mail carolinepreston37@gmail.com 

Copy Deadline for July Edition: 24th June 

CARING FOR YOUR WOOD BURNER 
It’s amazing what you learn by having your chimney swept.  
Like many other residents, we have a wood burning stove and 
have just had the chimney swept after several years of opera-
tion. The highly professional engineer did far more than I ex-
pected, dismantling and cleaning the whole fire in addition to 
sweeping the chimney. Did you know there is a baffle plate at 
the top of the fire which you are supposed to clean periodically 
(about every 6 months)? Did you know that it is good to keep 
your fire door open during summer when the fire is not in use? 
This allows warm air to circulate up the chimney and prevents 
condensation dropping down the chimney and corroding the 
baffle plate. It is best to have the fire serviced at least every 
year or so, depending on frequency of use so it can be kept 
running at peak efficiency and reduce its effect on global cli-
mate. For more information on this subject or for a home visit 
call Lewis on 0800 7797030 or 07960 191197.  Editor 

WAR MEMORIAL HALL 
Community Action Project 

You are invited to a very special event at the Memorial Hall, 
which is being held on 28th and 29th September. The hall 
doors are being opened to all groups in our village so they can 
showcase their activities, so this is a unique opportunity for 
you to find out what’s happening in your village and to learn 
more about what there is to do. Attendance is totally FREE, so 
please put the date in your diaries now and plan to come 
along. And if there is a group in the village which has not been 
contacted and would like to attend, you would be very wel-
come.  Please call 620336 to register. 

HOPE VALLEY RAILWAY USERS’ GROUP 
Our AGM is at Hathersage Memorial Hall on Wednesday 
12th June at 7.30pm. It is 125 years since the first passenger 
train stopped in the Hope Valley (1894) so there will be an 
exhibition about the history of the line. The ‘Friends of Sta-
tion’ groups for the five Hope Valley and Dore & Totley sta-
tions will report on their plans to celebrate the anniversary. 
There will also be two guest speakers:  

♦ ‘Forgive us our Trespassers’, about the Kinder Trespass, 
by Roly Smith, writer and editor 

♦ ‘People’s Landscapes: the places that have shaped the 
nation’ by Katherine Clarke, Senior Visitor Experience Offi-
cer, National Trust. 

We campaign to improve local rail services and stations. If you 
need a good local train service come to this meeting and join 
the group. More Info from Kath (651623) or Peter (650763). 

CO-OP PIONEER 
The Co-Op has appointed Carolyn Tattersall as the “Pioneer 
for Bradwell and the Hope Valley”, which includes the new 
shop at Baslow. Carolyn lives in Bamford and works in the 
shop in Bradwell. A Pioneer works in support of the Co-Op 
community fund project for which local charities and organisa-
tions can apply via the Co op website. Carolyn is available to 
help at any fundraising events as an extra pair of hands, or-
ganising free publicity or helping with a donation of refresh-
ments. Local organisations can contact her if they think she 
could help them. If she can’t help personally she might be able 
to put you in contact with someone who can. Contact via email 
at carolyn.tattersall@coopmembers.co.uk or find her on Face-
book and Twitter. Carolyn looks forward to hearing from you to 
discuss your ideas and area where she could help. 

SORRY, WRONG NUMBER 
The telephone number given in the last edition for Buxton Fire 
Station was incorrect.  To call and set up a free smoke alarm 
consultation the correct number is 01298 608720. Sincere 
apologies as we were given the wrong number to print. 



C I STRONG  

TIMBER SERVICES 
Manufacturers of Superior Timber 

Buildings 

Full Range of products available includ-
ing Large Sheds, Garages, Workshops, 
Stabling and Field Shelters. A full range 
of animal housing available.  All ground 

work undertaken 

Tel: 01298 873098 / Mob: 0771 5254620 

Tideswell Moor, Tideswell, Nr Buxton, 
SK17 8JD 

www.strongtimberservices.co.uk 
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p.m. on the first Tuesday of most mPARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Annual Parish Meeting:  
The meeting, in the Methodist Hall on 30th April, was attended 
by residents, local organisations /businesses and representa-
tives of principal authorities. The meeting reviewed work car-
ried out by Council during the year, and was followed by re-
ports from our district councillor, the Fire Service and Peak 
District National Park Authority. This was followed by presen-
tations from organisations who received grants through the 
year, and issues of local interest were discussed.  
Annual Meeting of the Parish Council:  
The last council meeting was the council’s “AGM”. Cllr Down-
ing was re-elected as Chair & Cllr Higgs was re-elected as 
vice-Chair. Council then appointed Chairs to all committees. 
As some committees have been amalgamated the terms of 
reference need to be amended. These changes will be re-
viewed in the June meeting and adopted if passed by Council. 
Council policies were review and adopted.  
2019 Parish Council Elections:  
As there were seven nominations for the ten parish council 
vacancies, all nominees were duly elected. At the last Parish 
Council meeting an applicant for the council vacancy was 
interviewed and co-opted onto council. This filled one of the 
vacancies on the council. The new councillor is Peter Wallis, 
who is also actively involved in Bradda Dads. We welcome 
Peter as our new Councillor and look forward to him making a 
positive contribution to our activities. Contact details for your 
Parish Councillors and your representatives on other bodies, 
e.g. PDNPA and DCC, (together with many other useful con-
tact phone numbers) are available on the village website 
www.bradda.org or by application to the Parish Clerk. 
There are still two vacancies on the Parish Council, so if you 
are interested in joining Council please contact the Council 
Chair Cllr Downing at cllrdowning@bradda.org or the Parish 
Clerk at parishclerk@bradda.org. This is a great opportunity to 
join a very active council and we look forward to welcoming 
new potential members. 
Carnival 2019:  
We are gradually getting closer to carnival time on Saturday 
3rd of August and the organising is going very well. We are still 
looking for help in a number of different areas e.g. stall organ-
ising, marquee erection, road closures, judges for different 
events and general help on the day. Please let us know if you 
can help in any way or can join us at the next planning meet-
ing on 18th June 2019 at 7.30pm in the War Memorial Hall.  
S137 Grant Fund:  
Council awarded a grant of £260 to the Friends of Hope sta-
tion to purchase planters to improve the look of the station.  
Car parking:   
There is a space available for rent at Softwater Lane Car 
Park. The cost is £25 pcm or £300 annual. If you are inter-
ested in renting this space, please contact the parish clerk 
Public Participation:  

HOPE VALLEY COLLEGE NEWS 
There have been some changes at HVC. A new Principal has 
been appointed after a rigorous selection process. She is Mrs 
Gaynor Jones and she will be joining the school in Septem-
ber, following the retirement of the Acting Principal, Mr Paul 
Dearden. Mrs Jones is currently the Director of the Sheffield 
Teaching School Alliance (STSA), which works with over 100 
schools across Sheffield and the Peak District to provide train-
ing and support to teachers and schools. 
The Regional Schools Commissioner, John Edwards, has con-
firmed that the school will join Chorus Education Trust, a 
local multi-academy trust serving South Yorkshire and North 
Derbyshire. Chorus was founded by Silverdale School, an Of-
sted-rated ‘Outstanding’ school in the south-west of Sheffield, 
where some Hope Valley students often go on to join their sixth 
form. Steve Dawson, Chair of Hope Valley College’s Board of 
Governors said, “The Board of Governors has been investigat-
ing potential Trusts for some time, to ensure the school can 
benefit from being part of a larger organisation, but without 
losing its unique identity. We chose Chorus because it shares 
our school’s values, recognises our place at the heart of the 
local community and is committed to maintaining our school’s 
unique offer.” Chorus will be holding an evening for parents 
and carers in the local community in the coming months, so 
everyone can meet their team and Mrs Jones. We understand 
that further details will be publicised shortly. 

A MUSICAL EVENING 
On Friday June 14th at 7.30 pm St Barnabas Church will cele-
brate an evening of music to suit all tastes, with “Bon Accord” 
choir singing madrigals to modern, “Crows Feet” - a lively folk 
band, and an ensemble from Sheffield playing French Café 
songs to the accordion, keyboard & bass.  Entry will be free, 
but we will be serving wine and soft drinks refreshments for 
which a donation will be welcome.  Any profits will go to charity. 
Do come along and enjoy yourselves! 

Residents continue to attend council meetings to raise matters 
of concern directly with Council. We welcome members of the 
public at both the main council and all committee meetings. 
Council meetings are generally held at 7:30 onths in the Meth-
odist Lounge on Towngate. See the parish notice boards (on 
the side of the Memorial Hall and in the Peace Gardens bus 
shelter) for meeting announcements and agendas.  
Contacts: Parish Clerk (623485) or parishclerk@bradda.org 
Council Chair (623941) or paul@bradda.org 

ST BARNABAS SUMMER FAYRE 
Our Summer Fayre is on Saturday 8th June from 2 to 4pm. 
Come along and enjoy a summer afternoon of delicious cakes, 
afternoon tea, face painting, crafts and sample a variety of stall 
which will be in front of the church. 

 

SHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTON    
01433 620427 

 

Fri 28th June 
Burger Night 

Choose Your Burger 
• Beef 
• Lamb 
• Chicken 
• Vegetarian 

Choose Your Toppings 
• Cheddar Cheese 
• Blue Cheese 
• Monterey Jack Cheese 
• Mushrooms 
• Bacon 
• Fried Onions 
• Jalapenos 

 
All served with chips, onion rings & burger relish 

Burgers £7.00, add toppings 50p each 
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BRADDA  DADS 
 
 
 

Following last year’s successful event we will be holding our 
Fun Day on Town Bottom playing field on Saturday June 
15th. Please check the posters around the village nearer the 
day for a possible alternative date (22nd June) if the weather 
forecast is bad. There will be a free barbecue and a range of 
refreshments.  
Enjoy all kind of games: inflatable fun and bouncy things, 
Tug of War, Beat the Goalie, Bucking Bronco and a few new 
games. There will be activities for all ages. ALL WELCOME.  

A VISIT TO DURHAM 
The Catholic churches in the Hope Valley are planning an 
“Away Day “ to Durham on Wednesday 4th September and 
invite anyone who is interested to join them. We will be trav-
elling by coach, leaving the Valley at 8 am. The main focus 
will be Durham Cathedral for a full guided tour but anyone 
who would like to travel on the coach and do their own thing 
in the city will be very welcome. The cost for coach will be no 
more than £20 and the Cathedral tour, including the Hidden 
Treasures, will be £10. Full details available later but if you 
would like to book a place please contact Father Martin Clay-
ton (650352) or me (621249) as soon as possible. 
Margaret Peel 

HOPE VALLEY U3A 
No longer working full-time? Want to meet new friends, try new 
activities or explore old interests? All are welcome to come 
along to our open meetings to listen to a guest speaker, share 
a cup of tea with friends, and find out about the U3A 
(University of the Third Age) and the different interest groups. 

• Social Event/BBQ: Tues 18 June 1 pm Hope Sports Club 

• Marjorie Boon: Life as a Prison Governor: Thursday 18 July 
2 pm Memorial Hall, Hathersage 

To find out more, email chair.hvu3a@gmail.com or visit our 
website at www.u3asites.org.uk/hope-valley 

EDALE COUNTRY DAY 
On Edale Playing Field, from 10.30am to 4.30pm on Sunday 

9th June. Events include a Falconry display, *La-Di-Dah Vin-

tage Vocals*, Chapel Morris Men, the National Trust “Be 

Kinder” project plus stalls, crafts, sheep shearing, circus skills, 

a Fell Race, Archery and much, much more. Admission: Adult 

£4, child £1, under fives free. www.edalecountryday.org.uk 

MR CARPET COMES TO TOWN 
The event you have all been waiting for is finally here!  The 
new Mr Carpet showroom in Bradwell will be opening on Satur-
day 22nd June. Do please pop in and see the team, browse 
around and also enjoy a coffee. We look forward to seeing you. 

2019 STREET FAIR 
Due to FOBS having so few volunteers at the moment we 
are unable to run Wakes Week street fair this year. FOBS 
would like to offer the opportunity to another village group to 
organise it this year, as its loss would be felt by the village. It 
can be a decent fundraiser, and any group that takes it on for 
the year would keep all the funds raised from the 2019 
event. FOBS can lend you the majority of the kit needed, and 
we would be very happy to meet up with anyone interested 
to talk you through what we usually do. It's not a difficult 
event to organise, but it does require some advance plan-
ning and lots of folk to run stalls on the night. Contact Colette 
Holden (07835 800477 colette@coocom.co.uk) for more. 

HILL BILLY 2019 
The 2019 Bradwell Hill Billy is on Sunday 23rd June. Starting 
at Bradwell Sports Pavilion this event is billed as “probably 
the toughest little sportive in the country” over 78km with 
2,334 meters of ascent and seven climbs, three at over 20%, 
and all in the stunning scenery of the Peak District National 
Park. For more details or to sign up, visit our FB page at 
BraddaHillBilly or www.bradwellhillbilly.co.uk. All proceeds to 
Bradwell Pre-School. 

WORTLEY COURT GARDEN 

Congratulations to Rona!  
Rona McVeigh has won an award for her continued hard work 
in making the communal gardens in Wortley Court so attrac-
tive. After many years of hard toil, Rona has made them a real 
eye catcher and something to be enjoyed by all. Rona was 
presented with the award by David Knowles from Dales Hous-
ing /Waterloo Housing on Monday 20th May 
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G. N. HALL 
BUILDER  
Established 1979 

 

All types of building work, 
Maintenance work, Roofing & 

Hard landscaping  

 Stone work specialist. 
No job too small 

 
Telephone Gary: 01433 208347 

WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING &  
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

For a fast and reliable service 
24 hours a day 

Contact Jonathon on 
0796 702 0604 or 
01433 620254 

NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

 2nd June 9th June 16th June 23rd June 

ST BARNABAS 0930 Morning Prayer 1100 Family Service 
Families/children wel-
come 

0930 Eucharist 0930 Eucharist 

JUNE 
SERVICES 

Please check the no-
tice board in front of 
the church for any 
changes  

1530 Messy Church 
 

Fri 14 at 7:30pm 
Musical evening with 
Bon Accord choir 

 

Midweek Thurs-
day 10am 

30th May - St Barnabas 6th at St Barnabas 16th at St Barnabas 20th at St Barnabas 

30th June 

1000 United Eucharist at 
Hope 

 

27th at St Barnabas 

WILLIAM ROY BAKER 
Roy was born at Brewood, Penkridge 
Staffordshire on 13th February 1931. 
He was the third child of Dick and 
Victoria Baker, who moved to Brough 
after Dick obtained work on the con-
struction of Ladybower Reservoir. 
Roy, with his 5 siblings, David, Aud-
rey, Pat, Peter and Robin, lived at 
Brough Cottage. On leaving Bradwell 
School at the age of 14 he began 
work on Woodall’s dairy farm in 
Brough, but better money and shorter 

hours beckoned at Earle’s Cement, where he became the 
ganger in charge of kiln repairs. In 1960, whilst on holiday in 
the Isle of Man, he met 19 year old Barbara, from the Wirral 
and they married the following year. They settled in Pindale, 
where they brought up their 3 sons. Roy cultivated vegetables 
and raised hens on land surrounding the cottage. He won 
many prizes at local horticultural shows and was well known 
for his successes at Hope Show. He also grew produce for 
various markets. After leaving Earle’s Cement, Roy obtained a 
job he adored, with the Ministry of Agriculture, as pest control 
officer for Derwent Valley Water Board, looking after an area 
of 13,500 acres. His last job before retirement, was at Sickle-
holme Golf Club, where he spent 17 happy years as head 
Greenkeeper. In retirement he was always in demand for vari-
ous gardening jobs and he had a regular slot at Hathersage 
WI market, where he sold his home grown produce. He was a 
talented darts player and played for various teams in the dis-
trict. In 2002 Roy developed throat cancer. Although the treat-

Personal announcements ment was extreme he managed to drive himself to Weston 
Park Hospital each day for 6 weeks for radiotherapy. His wife, 
Barbara died in 2016 after 5 years of ill-health, during which 
time Roy did his best to look after her. Roy died in the North-
ern General Hospital on 18th April, following the return of the 
pneumonia from which he had suffered the previous Novem-
ber. The funeral was on 7th May 2019, followed by burial in 
the churchyard. He leaves 3 sons, Ken, Chris and Paul, 
grandchildren Alfie, Helen and Richard and brother, Robin. 

THANK YOU 
I would like to say a huge ‘Thank You’ to all who remembered 
me on my 90th birthday. Thank you to my family, friends and 
neighbours for the beautiful flowers, gifts and the many cards I 
received and which were greatly appreciated. Thank you all 
for helping me to have a wonderful day. Joan Judge. 

AFFORDABLE HOMES - A REMINDER 
The Community Land Trust wishes to remind everyone that 
the first four new houses for social rent on the “Bradwell 
Springs” development are expected to be ready by March next 
year. If you are a local person in need of a 2 bedroom prop-
erty then you can bid for one of these houses via the Derby-
shire Dales “Home Options” scheme. You can get all informa-
tion at https://www.home-options.org/choice/default.aspx  
The information on the website tells you all you need to know 
about whether you qualify to apply for one of these houses, 
and leads you through the process of completing the neces-
sary information. By the end of the project there will be twelve 
affordable units on the site, dispersed between 43 open mar-
ket houses of various sizes. Owned by Bradwell CLT, the in-
tention is to provide long term, affordable, stable living accom-
modation for local families into the future.  


